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H. Other Requirements

Technical Reporting Requirements

Provide CDC with an original plus
two copies of a progress report on a
semi-annual basis. Progress reports are
required no later than 30 days after the
end of the first six months of the budget
period, and 30 days after the end of the
twelve-month budget period. The
progress reports must include the
following for each goal and objective:

1. Comparison of actual
accomplishments to the objectives
established for the period;

2. Reasons for not meeting any
established objectives;

3. Other pertinent information,
including explanations of any
unexpected events or costs.

A Financial Status Report (FSR) is
required no later than 90 days after the
end of each budget period. The final
FSR and progress report is required no
later than 90 days after the end of the
project period. Send all reports to the
Grants Management Specialist
identified in the “Where to Obtain
Additional Information” section of this
announcement. All reports must be
submitted to the Grants Management
Branch, Procurement and Grants Office,
CDC.

The following additional
requirements are applicable to this
program. For a complete description of
each, see Addendum I in the application
package.

AR-7 Executive Order 12372 Review
AR-9 Paperwork Reduction Act
AR-10 Smokefree Workplace

Requirements
AR-11 Healthy People 2010
AR-12 Lobbying Restrictions

I. Authority and Catalog of Federal
Domestic Assistance Number

This program is authorized under
sections, 301(a) and 317(k)(2) [42 U.S.C.,
section, 241(a), and 247b(k)(2)]of the
Public Health Service Act, as amended.
The catalog of Federal Domestic
Assistance number 93.283.

J. Where To Obtain Additional
Information

This and other CDC announcements
can be found on the CDC home page
Internet address—http://www.cdc.gov,
click on “funding” then “Grants and
Cooperative Agreements.”

If you have questions after reviewing
the contents of all documents, business
management technical assistance may
be obtained from:

Kimberly Pope, Grants Management
Specialist, Grant Management Branch,
Procurement and Grants Office,
Centers for Disease Control and

Prevention, 2920 Brandywine Road,
Room 3000, Atlanta, GA 30341-4146,
Telephone: (770) 488-2767, FAX:
(770) 488-2777, Email address:
kgp6@cdc.gov

Program technical assistance may be
obtained from:

Lorene Reano, CDC-Indian Health
Service Tobacco Control Program,
5300 Homestead Road NE,
Albuquerque, NM 87110, Telephone:
(505) 248—4134, E-mail address:
lorene.reano@mail.ihs.gov
or

Victor Medrano, CDC Office on Smoking
and Health, 4770 Buford Highway,
NE, Atlanta, GA 30341-3717,
Telephone: (770) 488—1125, E-mail
address: vdmé6@cdc.gov.

Dated: June 19, 2000.
John L. Williams,
Director, Procurement and Grants Office,
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.
[FR Doc. 00-16034 Filed 6—23-00; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4163-18-P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention

Advisory Committee for Energy-
Related Epidemiologic Research:
Cancellation of Meeting

This notice announces the
cancellation of previously announced
meeting.

Federal Notice Citation of Previous
Announcement

Federal Register: June 13, 2000
(Volume 65, Number 114) [Notices]—
[Page 37153—-37154].

Change in the Meeting: This meeting
has been cancelled.

CONTACT PERSON FOR MORE INFORMATION:
Michael J. Sage, Executive Secretary,
ACERER, and Acting Deputy Director,
NCEH, CDC, 4770 Buford Highway, NE,
(F—28), Atlanta, Georgia 30341-3724,
telephone 770/488-7002, fax 770/488—
7015.

The Director, Management Analysis
and Services Office, has been delegated
the authority to sign Federal Register
notices pertaining to announcements of
meetings and other committee
management activities for both CDC and
the Agency for Toxic Substances and
Disease Registry.

Dated: June 22, 2000.
Carolyn J. Russell,
Director, Management Analysis and Services
Office, Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention.
[FR Doc. 00-16275 Filed 6—23-00; 10:29 am]
BILLING CODE 4163-18-P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

Grant to American Public Human
Services Association

AGENCY: Office of Family Assistance,
ACF, DHHS.

ACTION: Grant award announcement.

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that an
award is being made to the American
Public Human Services Association
(APHSA), of Washington, DC in the
amount of $15,000 for support to their
Executive Leadership Institute. The
Executive Leadership Institute of
APHSA is designed by and for State
Human Service Administrators and
offers various educational activities that
will enhance the skills and leadership
capacity of State Human Service
Administrators and other high-level
policy makers involved in
implementation of State Temporary
Assistance to Needy Families (TANF)
Programs. The American Public Human
Services Association is a very unique
organization in the Welfare Reform
community. The mission of APHSA is
to develop, promote, and implement
public human service policies that
improve the health and well being of
families children, and adults. APHSA
educates members of Congress, the
media, and the broader public on what
is happening in the States concerning
welfare, child welfare, healthcare
reform, and other issues that directly
impact our TANF program. The
Executive Leadership Institute focuses
its efforts on the Top State Human
Service Executive and Senior Managers
and other high level policy makers. By
partnering with APHSA on this project,
the Administration for Children and
Families will further its goal in Welfare
Reform by enhancing the skills and
leadership capacity of the Human
Service Administrators and other high
level policy makers involved in
implementing their TANF programs.
After the appropriate reviews, it has
been determined that this proposal
qualifies as a sole source award.

The period of this funding will extend
through May 31, 2001.
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FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Paul
Maiers, Office of Family Assistance,
Administration for Children and
Families, 370 L’Enfant Promenade, SW,
Washington, DC 20447, Telephone:
202-401-5438.

Dated: June 20, 2000.
Alvin C. Collins,
Director, Office of Family Assistance.
[FR Doc. 00-16055 Filed 6—23—-00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4184-01-M

Dated: June 20, 2000.
Alvin C. Collins,
Director, Office of Family Assistance.
[FR Doc. 00-16056 Filed 6—23—-00; 8:45 am)]
BILLING CODE 4184-01-M

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

Grant to Welfare Information Network

AGENCY: Office of Family Assistance,
ACF, DHHS.

ACTION: Grant award announcement.

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that an
award is being made to the Welfare
Information Network of Washington, DC
in the amount of $75,000 for
information dissemination activities on
welfare reform. After the appropriate
reviews, it has been determined that this
proposal qualifies as a sole source
award. Over the past four years, the
Welfare Information Network (WIN) has
been one of the leading nonprofit
organizations in disseminating
information and materials on welfare
reform. The WIN network is a very
unique organization in the welfare
reform community. It has created a
database on the cutting edge of Welfare
to Work promising strategies through a
synthesis of the latest research, site
visits, and surveys of practitioners and
service providers. The WIN organization
has been an extremely valuable partner
with the Office of Family Assistance in
several clearinghouse and networking
activities. This partnership with the
WIN Organization has proven to be
invaluable to States and communities in
obtaining the information, policy
analysis, and technical assistance they
need to develop and implement changes
that have helped to reduce dependency
and promote the well-being of children
and families. The period of this funding
will extend through May 31, 2001.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Paul
Maiers, Office of Family Assistance,
Administration for Children and
Families, 370 L’Enfant Promenade, SW,
Washington, DC 20447, Telephone:
202—-401-5438.

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration
[Docket No. 99P-2630]

Food Labeling: Added Sugars;
Availability of Citizen Petition

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration,
HHS.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Food and Drug
Administration (FDA) is announcing the
availability for comment of a petition
submitted by the Center for Science in
the Public Interest (CSPI). The petition
requested that FDA establish a Daily
Reference Value (DRV) for added sugars
with a corresponding Daily Value,
require the declaration of added sugars,
and revise criteria pertaining to nutrient
content claims and health claims.
DATES: Submit written comments on the
petition by September 25, 2000.

ADDRESSES: Submit written comments
to the Dockets Management Branch
(HFA-305), Food and Drug
Administration, 5630 Fishers Lane, rm.
1061, Rockville, MD 20852. Electronic
comments may be submitted via the
Internet to: www.accessdata.fda.gov/
scripts/oc/dockets/comments/
commentdocket.cfm or via e-mail to:
fdadockets@oc.fda.gov. All comments
should be identified with the docket
number found in brackets in the
heading of this document. The petition
is available for review at the Dockets
Management Branch (address above) or
electronically on the agency’s web site
at http//www.fda.gov/ohrms/dockets/
dockets.htm. You may also request a
copy of the petition from the Dockets
Management Branch.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Kathleen Smith, Office of Nutritional
Products, Labeling, and Dietary
Supplements, Center for Food Safety
and Applied Nutrition (HFS-832), Food
and Drug Administration, 200 C St. SW.,
Washington, DC 20204, 202—-205-5372.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
I. The Citizen Petition

CSP], in a citizen petition filed on
August 4, 1999, requested that the
agency establish a DRV of 40 grams for
added sugars and require the
declaration of added sugars in nutrition

labeling in both grams per serving and
a corresponding percent Daily Value.
CSPI also requested that FDA define
nutrient content claims for added
sugars. Finally, CSPI requested that,
when nutrient content or health claims
are made about a food, meal product, or
main dish product, FDA set, in addition
to the limits on other nutrients
described in the current regulations,
limits and require disclosure of the total
amount of added sugars for these
claims.

CSPI's ground for its petition is that
the labeling provision for added sugars
is necessary as a public health measure
to give consumers the tools they need to
reduce their intake of added sugars.
CSPI states in the petition that based on
U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA)
data, the per capita consumption of
added sugars has risen 28 percent since
1983, and that, in some people, diets
with large amounts of added sugars
contribute to obesity, the prevalence of
which has risen dramatically in the last
two decades in both youths and adults.
CSPI also asserts that diets with added
sugars, from such foods as soft drinks,
fruit drinks, candy, cakes, and cookies,
include fewer healthier foods that
provide nutrients that reduce the risk of
osteoporosis, cancer, heart disease,
stroke, and other health problems. In
addition, CSPI states that frequent
consumption of foods with added sugars
promotes tooth decay.

CSPI asserts that it is impossible for
consumers to determine how much
sugar has been added to foods such as
yogurt, ice cream, fruit snacks, and juice
drinks using current labels. In addition,
CSPI states that current labels fail to
inform consumers about the proportion
of a reasonable day’s intake of added
sugars that a serving of food provides.
CSPI maintains that, although USDA
provided quantitative dietary
recommendations for added sugars in
The Food Guide Pyramid, without
labeling of added sugars, it is difficult
for consumers to follow such
recommendations. USDA’s quantitative
recommendation serves as the basis for
CSPI's request for a DRV of 40 grams for
added sugars.

II. FDA Background

FDA addressed comments on added
sugars in the January 6, 1993, final rule
entitled “Food Labeling: Mandatory
Status of Nutrition Labeling and
Nutrient Content Revision, Format for
Nutrition Label” (58 FR 2079).
Comments had recommended
mandatory declaration of added sugars
only, rather than total sugars, in
nutrition labeling and either mandatory
or voluntary declaration of both added
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